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Request: 
 
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I am requesting the following information related to 
Penalty Charge Notices for parking offences issued in December 2017, which were either issued 
by you, or an agent appointed on your behalf. 
  
I would be grateful if you would provide the following: 
  
1.    The number of Penalty Charge Notices issued by the council (or agent) for on-street parking 

offences during December 2017 
 
North Tyneside Council issued 647 penalty charge notices for on-street parking offences during 
December 2017. 
 
2.    The number of Penalty Charge Notices issued by the council (or agent) for off-street (car 

park) parking offences during December 2017 
 
North Tyneside Council issued 144 penalty charge notices for off-street parking offences during 
December 2017. 

 
3.    The revenue from the Penalty Charge Notices received by the council during December 
 
North Tyneside Council received £30,470 during December 2017 from penalty charge notices. 
This relates to the number of Penalty Charge Notices paid, not raised, in December 2017. 
 
4a. The on-street location (street name) where the highest number of Penalty Charge Notices 
(PCN) were issued by the council during December, and the number of PCNs issued that month at 
that location. 
 
The on-street location that generated the highest number of penalty charge notices during 
December 2017 was Front Street, Tynemouth (42 penalty charge notices) 
 
4b. The off-street location (car park name) where the highest number of Penalty Charge Notices 
(PCN) were issued by the council during December, and the number of PCNs issued that month at 
that location. 
 
The off-street location that generated the highest number of penalty charge notices during 
December 2017 was Spanish City Car Park, Whitley Bay (26 penalty charge notices) 
 
5. The number of off-street (car park) spaces the council (or agent) is responsible for enforcing. 
 
There are 2,945 parking bays in car parks managed by the Council across the borough. Details of 
each car park are published on the Council website at 
http://my.northtyneside.gov.uk/category/704/street-car-parks  
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